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Senator Page Cortez
President of the Senate
P.O. Box 94183
Baton Rouge, Louisiana 70804

January 10. 2022

RE: SENATE RESOLUTION NO. 143 OF THE 2016 REGULAR SESSION

Dear Mr. President:

The Louisiana State Law Institute respectfully submits its annual report to the
legislature relative to state law post-Obergefell v. Hodges.

Sincerely,

email cc: David R. Poynter Legislative Research Library
drplibrarylegis.la.gov
Secretary of State, Mr. R. Kyle Ardoin
adrnin@sos.louisiana.gov
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January 10, 2022 

 

To: Senator Patrick Page Cortez 

President of the Senate 

P.O. Box 94183 

Baton Rouge, Louisiana 70804 

 
 

ANNUAL REPORT TO THE LEGISLATURE 

IN RESPONSE TO SR NO. 143 OF THE 2016 REGULAR SESSION 

 

Senate Resolution No. 143 of the 2016 Regular Session requested the Marriage-Persons 

Committee of the Louisiana State Law Institute to study, and the Louisiana State Law Institute 

to make, annual comprehensive and ongoing recommendations to the Legislature regarding state 

law post-Obergefell v. Hodges, including but not limited to recommendations in the form of 

proposed legislation for revisions to laws governing families, persons, community property, 

successions, immovable property, the rights of third parties, procedure, and the stability and 

validity of transactions. 

 

The Marriage-Persons Committee met and conducted research with respect to the 

approaches of other states. Council recommendations were submitted to the legislature in 2017 

but no legislation was introduced.  Senate Bill No. 98, was, however, filed during the 2018 

Regular Session but failed to pass the Senate Committee on Judiciary A. Please see the 2020 

Report for the comprehensive recommendations necessary to change the law to recognize that 

same-sex couples are permitted to marry and benefit from the civil effects of marriage and to 

provide that same-sex marriages validly contracted elsewhere should be given full faith and 

credit in Louisiana. The recommended proposals also provide simple changes in terminology to 

modernize our law, such as, changing the terms husband and wife to spouse and mother and 

father to parent. 


